Minutes of Outseats Parish Council Meeting held on Monday, 27 April 2009 in the Sampson Room, Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30pm

Present:
Cllr. Mrs J Marsden – Chairman
In attendance
Cllr. Mrs P Whitney
Cllr. Hoskin

Cllr. Mr B Gordon
PCSO Boswell
Cllr. Mrs J Hodgkinson


Cllr. Mr S Taylor


Cllr. Mrs A Claxton
Clerk: Mr. D. Palmer
Matters raised by the public
There were no members of the public present. 

Derbyshire Constabulary Report
PCSO Boswell reported that there had been 2 calls for nuisance behaviour involving youths and 1 call involving youths climbing on the scaffolding around the Memorial Hall. In all cases those involved and their parents had been spoken to by the police. There had been 2 road traffic collisions with no serious injuries and 2 climbing injuries where an air ambulance was called. There followed a discussion of when an air ambulance is needed and where suitable places exist for one to land; PCSO Boswell highlighted that the important thing is for all the emergency services to work together and agreed to speak to his colleagues about this. There had been a number of calls regarding dangerous parking on the corner of School Lane and the Main Road; PCSO Boswell said he had resolved this. There had been 5 crimes reported, including a theft from a car on Roslyn Road and the theft of a bank card from a house. PCSO Boswell added that Operation Taekwando, regarding speed awareness on roads in the Hope Valley, was continuing; a recent exercise near Fox House had resulted in 7 cars being stopped in 30 minutes.
County & District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Hoskin said a 15m high railway communications mast was proposed to be erected just outside the Hathersage Station yard, by the railway line. Network Rail do not require planning permission for this, but were willing to listen to any local concerns and Cllr Hoskin said he was happy to consolidate these. He said he planned to suggest that the mast be moved a little further from the station, into tree cover.
Hathersage Parish Council (HPC) Liaison
1. Cllr. Taylor reported from the meeting on 7 April that the King George’s Field Trust plan to give £7,500 toward the swimming pool disabled toilets.
2. Cllr. Claxton will attend the HPC meeting on 5 May.
170/09
Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Markham.

171/09
Declaration of Members’ Interests
Cllr. Taylor declared an interest in minute 186/09.
172/09
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 

It was resolved to confirm as a correct record minutes of the meeting held on 30 March 2009.

173/09
Public Footpaths
1. Footpath 26 at Stepping Stones - Clerk advised that he had asked DCC for a copy of the professional advice that they obtained about 3 years ago. They were unable to provide a copy of this, but had now agreed to make a full survey of the crossing and would involve the Council in any planned improvements before any final decisions were taken. The Clerk had also been in contact with The Ramblers, who were considering any recommendations or suggestions they might like to make. The Clerk was asked to contact the Peak and Northern Footpaths Association, as they may also have input and advice on this issue.
174/09
Statement of Accounts
A statement of accounts was issued showing balances at 31/3/09:




Deposit Account


£16,748.94



Current Account 


£    10.06
175/09
Donations to Derbyshire Victim Support
The Clerk had noticed that the planned £50 donation to Derbyshire Victim Support had been sent to them twice in the last financial year. It was resolved that the Clerk should write to them and advise that the Council would not make a further donation in this financial year to regularise this.
176/09
Joint Transport Committee (JTC) Clerk’s Salary
The Clerk advised that the HPC Treasurer had been unable to estimate how much extra contribution might be required from the Council. It was resolved that the Clerk should write to the HPC Treasurer, asking for a break down of the extra hours that the JTC Clerk had worked and stating that Council wanted to review this before they decided how much extra they might want to contribute. 
177/09
Costs of the Clerk’s CiLCA Training
The Council resolved that they were happy to pay for the Clerk’s training for the Certificate in Local Council Administration.
178/09
Change to Bank Mandate following the Change of Clerk
It was resolved to make the changes to the bank mandate requested by the Royal Bank of Scotland.
179/09
Renewal of Insurance Policy
The Council resolved to renew its annual insurance policy with Allianz Insurance.

180/09
Format of the Annual Report in Future Years
The Clerk had been unable to discuss this with DALC, so this item was held over to the next meeting.

181/09
Accounts for Payment

Council resolved to authorise the following payments in total sum £179.70:
        £
      Cheque No.

Mr DE Palmer
Salary, expenses & office allowance for Apr 2009
   179.70
000450
182/09
Hathersage and Outseats Parish Website
Cllr Whitney reported that only one satisfactory quote had been received for the website. Nevertheless, the company making this quote seemed good and provided all the functionality required. The other Councillors agreed to review the examples of websites that had previously been circulated and to send any comments to the Clerk by 3 May. If no negative comments were received, the Clerk was then to write to HPC to advise that the Council supported this website provider and to highlight the urgency of making a decision, given the need for a website as part of the Calor Village of the Year Competition.
183/09
150th Anniversary of the School
The Chairman reported that the school were thrilled with the Council’s offer to present them with an original millstone as a gift to commemorate the school’s 150th anniversary.  Cllr Gordon agreed to prepare a suitable base to mount it securely.
184/09
Grit Bins
A question was raised as to whether the site of the proposed new grit bin on the bend in Coggers Lane was effected by a spring that sometimes rises after heavy rain. It was agreed that a site meeting may be required to make a final decision. In the meantime, the Clerk was asked to contact DCC Highways to find out the cost of a new grit bin.

185/09
Consultation documents

1.
Local Development Framework for Peak District National Park


Cllr Hodgkinson felt the document agreed with many of the views that the Council had expressed at previous meetings. Cllr Gordon added that the document was written in a very technical way and this made it difficult to understand the full meaning of some items. It was noted that the Peak Park Parishes Forum had already reviewed and commented on the document in detail and that other specialist bodies (e.g. the CPRE) had also reviewed it. Council decided not to respond in this case, given that there was nothing in the document that it expressly disagreed with and that little could be added to the reviews that had already been made by other bodies.

2. Derbyshire Sustainable Community Strategy 2009-14


Given that not all Councillors had been able to review this document, it was held over until the next meeting.

186/09
Correspondence for Decision
1. It was agreed to await a full invitation before deciding how the Council would be represented at the Careline in Hathersage lunch on 20 June.

2. Cllr Taylor said he would represent the Council at the GH Lawrence presentation on 8 May.
3. The Clerk was instructed to reply to the letter from Hathersage & Outseats Allotment Group as follows: 
· The procedure by which HAG obtain funding towards the cost of diversion of footpaths for the proposed site would be as agreed at the previous meeting (minute 159/09) – i.e. HAG would approach HPC for the full funds, with HPC subsequently asking Council for their contribution;

· The Council could not assist HAG regarding insurance;

· The Council did not require a separate presentation from HAG, since Cllr Taylor was able to provide all the information required;

· Cllr Marsden would try to attend the HAG AGM on 29 April, otherwise Cllr Taylor would represent the Council at this meeting.

187/09
Items for Information   


It was resolved that the following items for information should be received:

DALC
Circulars No. – 11/09 General; 12/09 UK Consultation on European Commission Proposal on Bus and Coach Passenger Rights; 13/09 General; 14/09 The Power of Well Being; 15/09 Training; 16/09 CiLCA Training

Recreation Comm
Agenda 1/4/09; Minutes 11/3/09; Hard Play Area Minutes 11/3/09

Environment Group
Minutes 19/3/09

HAG
Minutes 10/3/09

Website Comm

Minutes 26/2/09

Village Centre Group
Minutes 23/3/09; Minutes 8/4/09; Letter to DDDC 17/3/09

DCC
b-line Spring 2009; Gold Spring/Summer 2009; acid Jan 2009

East Mids Reg Assembly
East Mids Regional Plan: Partial Review

Derby & Derbyshire Economic Partnership
“Ride out the recession”

East Mids Dev Agency
edma news Winter 2009

Hope Valley College
Newsletter and enclosures April 2009
188/09
Committee Reports

1. Recreation Committee – The swimming pool opening had been successful and on time; takings were up £10,000 from early season ticket sales. Marketing of the pool was continuing. There is a leak in the pool at the moment and this illustrates the need for regular maintenance to avoid major surprises; there is a need for expert advice and currently there is a high reliance on people’s goodwill for this.
2. Neighbourhood Watch – At the AGM in Bakewell, the meeting was advised of the financial restraints on the Police Authority. A presentation was given of Operation Blackbrook, dealing with offroad sites.

3. Memorial Hall – The Council congratulated the Memorial Hall Committee on the new roof and thought it looked very good. While it took a week longer to complete than hoped, the results were worth the extra time taken.  The Clerk was asked to write a letter to the Memorial Hall Committee to thank them for all their hard work, in particular Bob Musgrave and Brian Wilson.
4. Calor Village of the Year – Congratulations were offered for the victory by Hathersage in the Regional Round and good luck in the National Round. The next judging takes place on 14 July.
189/09
Parish matters and items for next Agenda 
1. Cllr Whitney agreed to ask at the next Recreation Committee whether it would be helpful to distribute swimming pool leaflets with Council’s Annual Report.
Future Dates for Diary
HAG AGM
29 April 2009

Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting is 18 May 2009 at 7.30pm in Hathersage Memorial Hall Sampson Room.
The meeting closed at 9.50pm.
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